THE DIVINITY SCHOOL

TELEPHONE (919) 684-3234-

660-3425

25 September 1991

Professor Howard Snyder United Theological Seminary 1810 Harvard Boulevard Dayton, OH 45406

Dear Howard,

It was good to see you this past weekend at our Lilly Endowment consultation.

At the meeting of the World Methodist Historical Society in Singapore the suggestion was made that the WMHS should collect a list of persons throughout the world who are working in various areas of Wesleyan studies. I was asked to head up this effort, and have begun to collect data. I'm writing to several Wesleyan studies organizations, asking for permission to integrate their membership or mailing lists into our total database. Once this is done, we shall be very happy to share the whole database with the various groups, who might want to use them for mailings or other purposes.

I wondered if you might be able to send me a copy of the membership list of the Wesleyan Theological Society? Either a hardcopy or a diskette (MSDOS, any size or format) would be helpful. If you have the list in the form of a computerized database, it would save us some time to have it in that form, although it will have to be output to an "ASCII" text file with fields delimited by commas or tabs.

In whatever form, I hope we'll be able to get a list from you. I think that this will greatly aid communications across the various Wesleyan societies throughout the world. I am

Yours in Christ,

Led Campbell

Ted A. Campbell,
(for the WMHS)

Assistant Professor of Church History